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Mary Nichols

Chair, California Air Resources Board

1001 I Street

Sacramento, CA 95814









August 29, 2019

Dear Mary Nichols and California Air Resource Board,

We write to strongly urge the California Air Resources Board to reject consideration of the Tropical Forest Standard (TFS), which would lay the groundwork for accepting Reduced Emissions from Deforestation and Degradation (REDD) offset credits into California’s carbon trading system.

Grassroots International is a foundation that supports grassroots and Indigenous groups in California, Brazil and other parts of the world that are being impacted by these deeply flawed offset programs.

Tropical forest carbon offsets pose risks to Indigenous and human rights. The Tropical Forest Standard has been created as a preliminary step to allowing REDD offset credits into California’s carbon trading system. Opening the floodgates to these offsets encourages polluters to avoid reducing their emissions, significantly impacting the health of fenceline communities in California – the majority of whom are people of color -- who live near major greenhouse gas emitters.

REDD projects have a well-known and recorded history of contributing to illegal actions, violence, land grabs, and other human rights abuses for many indigenous groups and forest-dwelling people around the globe. REDD projects divide Indigenous Peoples and subject them to grossly disproportionate economic power, and intimidation and coercion.

Instead of TFS, what is needed is to hold polluters accountable, protect Indigenous Peoples rights to their territories, divest from the heavily subsidized extractive industries, and invest in a Just Transition and regenerative economy that fosters life.

Because of the reasons stated above, we strongly urge the ARB to reject consideration of the Tropical Forest Standard (TFS), and any attempts to accept Reduced Emissions from Deforestation and Degradation (REDD) credits into California’s carbon trading system. Instead, we encourage California to take true climate leadership by piloting alternatives to offsets, such as ending public procurement of tropical deforestation-linked commodities and reducing imports of those commodities into our market. 

Sincerely,

Chung-Wha Hong, Executive Director

Grassroots International
179 Boylston Street • Boston, MA 02130 • www.GrassrootsOnline.org • info@GrassrootsOnline.org
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